Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Ghyabi & Associates
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 20, 2014, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.; presentation at 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Institute for Human and Machine Cognition, Lecture Hall, 15 SE Osceola Avenue, Ocala, Florida 34471
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 405859-1-12-03 & 433665-1-32-01.
Project Description: State Road (SR) 40 (Silver Springs Boulevard) From US 441/SR 500 to NE 8th Avenue and SR 40 (Silver Springs Boulevard) from US 441/SR 500 to Magnolia Avenue, Marion County.
The purpose of this public information meeting is to receive public input and to gain ideas from the local community about alternative corridor improvement concepts to support a multimodal approach to providing for future transportation needs. Immediate traffic operation and access management improvements on SR 40 (Silver Springs Boulevard), between US 441/SR 500 and Magnolia Avenue, will also be presented.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Judy Pizzo, MS, GISP, Planning Project Manager for FDOT at 719 S Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720, by phone: (386)943-5167 or via email: Judy.Pizzo@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mason Raguse, EI, at Ghyabi & Associates, 301 W Bay Street, Suite 1439, Jacksonville, FL 32202, by phone: (904)396-5727 or via email: mraguse@ghyabi.com.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status.
Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Mason Raguse, EI at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: either Judy Pizzo, MS, GISP, FDOT Planning Project Manager at (386)943-5167, email: Judy.Pizzo@dot.state.fl.us or Todd Alexander, EI, at FDOT, (386)943-5420 or via email: Todd.Alexander@dot.state.fl.us.
